## WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. P.O. Box 116, Damascus, Md. 20750

## June Newsletter

Next Membership Meeting, June 25, 1975 - Next Board Meeting, July 9, 1975

HELP MAKE A HAPPY DAY FOR HOSPITALIZED VETERANS at our clubhouse on Saturday, June 21. We are hosting an out-of-doors day for area hospitalized veterans during the hours of 2-6 p.m. The shooting ranges will be open, trout streams ready for action, and eats will be served. This is one small contribution we can make to a veteran who has given years of his life for his country. We will need help in operating the trap and shoot ranges, serving a luncheon, helping with fishing gear; and most of all, we need our members to bring along their shotguns and fishing gear for the guests to use. Naturally, such equipment is not standard for hospitalized veterans. Bring yourself, your shotgun, your fishing gear and help a veteran enjoy our great out-of-doors. The D.C. Press Association will also be attending - this is an excellent opportunity to show the press the fine club we have and the great spirit of the members. Remember, Saturday, June 21.

CRABS and BEER - A SUMMER DELIGHT on Sunday, July 20 at the club grounds. All of the crabs you can eat, and other goodies too, for just \$8.00 per adult, \$3.00 for children. The Crab Feast will be from 1-5 p.m. Randy Smith is the Chairman and will have plenty of tickets. Call Randy at 460-0357.

MORE SUMMER FUN EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT - BINGO That's right. The Bingo games will continue through the summer by popular demand. The Big Jackpot now stands at \$850 and the Small Jackpot at \$550. We need helpers to run the game. Bring your friends and neighbors to play - it all helps to finance our big monthly mortgage payment. See you at 8:00 p.m. at the clubhouse.

FOR RENT - LARGE RECEPTION ROOM WITH FIREPLACE AND KITCHEN LOCATED ON STATELY GROUNDS, WILL PROVIDE CATERING SERVICES. Do you recognize the location? If not, you haven't been out to our clubhouse and grounds lately. Our upstairs reception hall is open for rentals, large and small. We also have catering services available through our resident Catering and Food Services Manager. Mr. Jimmie Johnson, an experienced foods manager is now working with our club on a commission basis to host receptions, parties, company picnics etc. Call Jimmie at 573-0036 or 253-5492 (clubhouse). Joe Carinci, House Committee Chairman also can be phoned at 253-2951.

SOS - S.W.T. ? ? <u>Save Our Streams Successful With Tacinelli</u>. Jerry has given the leadership and spirit to get the SOS program for the Patuxent River off to a successful start. The survey of river problems is nearly completed (by the way the surveyors did some trout fishing and were successful too) and a plan is being prepared to clean up this fresh water stream that borders our grounds. Jerry will need more help to complete the operation - call Jerry at 439-7542.

THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE will report the nominees for club officers and Board of Directors at the June meeting. Nominations will also be received from the floor. Help us select the best leaders available for next year. Elections will be conducted at the July meeting.

MEMBERSHIPS FOR THE SECOND HALF of 1975 (beginning July 1) will be \$25 dues (½ year) plus \$25 initiation fee. Bring visitors to our club and sponsor them for membership. We have a large grounds and clubhouse to share with others. It also takes an active and growing membership to make a club grow. Membership applications are available at the clubhouse.

BAR-B-QUED CHICKEN, FRESH ROASTED CORN, potato salad, cole slaw, tomatoes, rolls, beer, soft drinks, games, bingo, fun - fun - fun and live bluegrass music - all for \$4.50 per person - when purchased in advance (otherwise \$5.00 at the gate). Yes siree, country livin on August 17, 1975, at our Annual Chicken Bar-B-Que at the clubhouse. Les Kenney, Chairman, will be sending out tickets and more information. Reserve August 17 on your calendar - your friends calendar too. Les is planning 1000 dinners that day, so get ready to eat.

HUNTER SAFETY COURSE was once more a big success. Dick Bache, Bill Brooks, Jean Caffiaux, Joe Carinci, Paul Hancock, Bob Inman, "Mac" McCollum, Mike Nalley, Art Remers, Bill Shearn, and Boyd Shomaker all helped in the program. The next course will probably be early fall. Watch your bulletin for the latest word.

The application below was approved by the Board of Directors for membership and will be voted on by the members at our June meeting.

Paul Larson
119 Eastmoor Drive
Silver Spring, Maryland 20901
Spensored by Bill Lundberg

HELP is needed at the clubhouse on weekends to complete the construction of the Bar-B-Que shed and generally get the grounds in good shape.

Charles I. Wiles, Jr. Corresponding Secretary 972-1953

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR DUES FOR 1975? DON'T BE DROPPED FROM THE MEMBERSHIP - SEND YOUR DUES TODAY TO:

Bill Lundberg, Membership Secretary 5801 36th. Avenue Hyattsville, Maryland 20732